From: Chang, Helen

To: <u>Piran.Sioshansi@AccuBoost.com</u>

Subject: RE: Request submitted December 10, 2018; NRC Acknowledgement of Receipt

Date: Tuesday, December 11, 2018 6:16:08 PM

Dear Piran Sioshansi:

This e-mail is in reference to your request dated December 10, 2018, that you filed electronically with the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC). The NRC staff is currently evaluating your request to determine if it meets the NRC's requirements in § 2.802 of Title 10 of the *Code of Federal Regulations*, "Petition for rulemaking – requirements for filing," for docketing of a petition for rulemaking. You will be notified once the NRC's staff has completed its docketing evaluation.

You may direct any questions you may have concerning the petition process or the status of your request to me at 301-415-3280 (e-mail: Cindy.Bladey@nrc.gov).

Regards,

Cindy Bladey, Chief Regulatory Analysis and Rulemaking Support Branch Division of Rulemaking Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards